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MINUTES OF OSRC 2017 AGM 
Those present:  
John Fowles (Chair/Treasurer); Dave Honeywell (Membership Secretary); Brenda Woodcock (Website Secretary);  Kay Hewitt (Tournament Secretary); Cath Honeywell (Marketing & Publicity Secretary); Steve Ward (Committee member); Bruce Banks (Committee member); Fran & Tony Liddicoat;  Marc Shelkin; Roy Durrant; Stephanie Phillips; Alan Quinton & Karen Ward. Peter Woodcock for the last 15 minutes
Apologies: Dave McEwen
Minutes of the 2016 AGM were accepted as a true record proposed by John Fowles and seconded by Fran Liddicoat. 

Matters Arising from last year’s minutes:  None
CHAIR’S REPORT. The Committee were thanked for their contributions:  DH thanked for keeping meticulous membership records & keeping members informed of all club events; BW for looking after the website, which has brought new members; DM for running the leagues, KH for efficient running of tournaments & SW for running the tournaments for the past 6 years; CH for all the work on the marketing and publicity side. This has helped to raise the club profile and bring in new members.  PW & Roy Durrant were thanked for overseeing the popular club nights.

After 6 years at the helm as Tournament Organiser, SW decided to a take a well-earned break from running the club competitions.  He was thanked for his help and also his wife Karen for the lovely buffets.  He remains a Committee member. KH very enthusiastically accepted the role. 
Mention was made with regard to the ongoing negotiations between the OTC and Ongar Sports and Social Club (Jubilee Park) and the ‘handing back’ of the club to the members. From our understanding there are financial issues that have to be resolved before the club is willing to take back the mantle and a date for that has yet to be fixed. Talks are ongoing and that it is hoped that the handover will happen during 2018. Mark Jarvis remains in the post as Manager.  

The situation with regard to our squash section remains the same. We will continue to run it in the same way, collect fees as normal and stay in charge of the upkeep of the facilities. There have been no requests to use the courts for any other purpose and non are envisaged.  We were told that fees would not be increased although on receiving our latest payment request a £200 ‘enrolment fee’ has been added. Since we have no idea of what this is a letter will be sent to the Council to request an explanation. This will remain unpaid until a satisfactory response has been received.   

Club nights remain as popular as ever. Fortunately we have been able to resurrect team squash sadly due to the demise of one of our local rivals Spinghealth.  In order for that team to carry on playing the members all joined our club. This of course is good news for the OSRC as we now have a team in Division One of the Essex League. 

CH is now in post as our marketing & publicity secretary and to say she has been busy is an understatement.  She approached Ongar news to place monthly ads and monthly updates in their Sports section informing readers of our existence, events and team news. She has produced newsletters keeping current members and potential members updated on what is going on at the club. She is also dragging the club into the 21st century by providing the club with Facebook and Twitter accounts. We also advertise on Everything Epping Forest. 

CH organized a Ladies Day in October with the aim of getting more ladies involved in playing the sport. The event was advertised & reasonably attended. We now have 6 new lady members and plan to organize similar events next year.  A working party took place in December organized by DH and attended by 17 members attended. The list of work completed over the weekend was quite extensive but highlights included:    All lights & starters changed ; courts walls cleaned on both courts; plaster damage repaired on court 1; corridor walls painted white; balcony carpet tiles replaced; entrance door painted; ladies changing room cleaned 
Special thanks to working party members: John Fowles, Alan Boatman, Steve Ward, Karen Ward, Kay Hewitt, Dave McEwen, Peter Woodcock, Brenda Woodcock, Alan Quintin, Wendy Quintin, Bruce Banks, Steve Adcock, Tony Liddicoat, Fran Liddicoat, Jim Browning, Cath Honeywell, Dave Honeywell.

On the down side the very next day when Committee members went back to finish off some work they found courts and changing rooms is rooms had been abused which was quite frankly heartbreaking. A strong letter was sent to the Council and the use of our facility has been withdrawn from the main club. When a social event is being held at the club, the courts and changing rooms are locked with the keys held in a place that can only be accessed by members. 
Marc Shelkin has recently moved into the area and has expressed interest in helping with the club such as social media and coaching juniors.  
LEAGUE SECRETARY’S REPORT.  DM was not at meeting but JF reported all had gone smoothly, but little interest is shown in the leagues. DM has stood down as League Secretary but will remain on the Committee. We would like to thank him for all his hard work over the years. The role will now be taken up by John Bicknall.  JB in his new capacity will be attempting to get more people involved. 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT.  DH reported a total of 80 members for the period 2016-2017 of which 22 were new members.  The breakdown of the 80 members is 63 male and 17 female.  So far for 2017-2018 total members are 63 at time of AGM (figure was 38 this time last year) of which 12 are new members.  DH reported that there are a few more members that still need to rejoin. He will be chasing these up. 
TREASURER’S REPORT. JF reported a healthy state of affairs financially with some £6,200 in the account, slightly down on the previous year mainly due to increased expenditure on maintenance and repair costs.

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT.  KH reported that there has been a good entry level for the winter handicap tournaments which are currently being played with the final on Friday 24th November.  KH personally contacts each entrant via text or email informing them of their opponent along with their contact details. This is to ensure that everybody has all the information necessary to arrange their game in good time. This system has worked well and KH has also received favourable feedback re the club now using WhatsApp. 
MARKETING SECRETARY’S REPORT.  CH reported that the 12 month marketing programme has been proactive rather than reactive. It has been a very busy but successful year. CH set the scene in terms of where the club was in 2016 and then discussed the progress made during 2017. Recap outlined below:  

Where was the club Nov ‘16 :
· Ageing demographics – mostly men (Common problem in many clubs) 
· No advertising & marketing plan 
· No coach as participation driver
· No adult /junior coaching programme 
· Few women/girl members 
· No Schools Outreach programme – no connection to local schools or after school clubs
· Committee  - shortage on ‘manpower’
· Uninviting environment –to move the club forward it is important that we have a welcoming & inviting environment  
Where is the club in Nov ’17: 
· Improved ageing demographics  
· Advertising & marketing plan in place – Newsletters, club flyers, logo to raise club profile & create a more professional image
· 2 coaches with a third about to join
· Adult & junior coaching has started 
· 9 women members have joined  
· Schools Outreach programme in plan -  mini squash delivering ABC fundamental movement & racket skills
· Better Committee  skill set -  allowed us to put a lot of plans in place & make changes happen
· More welcoming environment 
So what for 2018 – we will continue to advertise club news/events as well as increasing the use of social media, updating the website; increasing club coaching programme and work with schools/local clubs.    
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS.  The existing committee was re-elected en bloc, proposed by JF and seconded by AQ. Marc Shelkin was also voted onto Committee as Social Media Secretary again proposed by JF and seconded by AQ .  CH has also been elected as Committee Secretary.  
OTHER BUSINESS.  RD expressed his concern regarding new members with little or no prior experience of playing either squash or racketball, attending the club nights. Although this is a very positive step we do need to make sure that they reach a reasonable standard prior to coming to the club nights. He asked if he could be warned in advance of any new member and of their experience. He kindly offered his services to perhaps play them in a slot prior to club night.   
Comments were raised about using WhatsApp for informing members about court bookings and also used to possibly cancel courts as it is not always possible for member to come to club and cancel or change the booking sheets.  Committee agreed that it is important to sort out an Online booking system.   
The meeting closed at 9.08pm.   
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